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Youth Services Delivery Committee
Meeting held at The Grange Youth Centre, Shrewsbury
At 10.00am on 24th July 2018

PRESENT – Councillors A Mosley (Chairman), I Jones, Mrs P Moseley, N Laurens, K Pardy & D Vasmer 

IN ATTENDANCE – Andy Watkin (Responsible Financial Officer) & Adam Purnell (Youth & Community Development Officer)

APOLOGIES – Helen Ball (Town Clerk)

01/18	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE CODE OF CONDUCT

Councillor Mosley declared a non-pecuniary interest in Flaxivity as he was the Chairman of the Friends of Flaxmill and runs a youth session at that location at which Town Council Youth Workers attend.

All present declared non-pecuniary interests as both Town & Unitary Councillors in any matters relating to agreements between both Councils.

02/18	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
The minutes of the Youth Services Delivery Committee meeting held on 23rd March 2018 November 2017 were awaiting clarification on a point by the Town Clerk whom was not present.  

RESOLVED: 
 
That the minutes be deferred to the next meeting of the Youth Service Delivery Committee meeting.	
03/18	EMRACE PE
Embrace failed to show to discuss collaborative working.  

RESOLVED: 
 
That they be invited to the next meeting	

04/18	UPGRADES TO GRANGE YOUTH CENTRE
The proposed changes to the Grange Youth Centre were discussed and the unisex toilets dropped due to the cost.  Work pencilled in to begin end of July beginning of August.

Discussions had taken place with Caterpillar about their Community Day.  They were keen to focus this year’s Community Day redecorating the Youth Centre.

When completed a renaming and invite the public to launch as new community centre.

Members discussed the length of occupancy of the Grange Youth Centre and whether there may be any risk of the facility being disposed of once Grange School had fully merged with Sundorne School.  Members asked that enquiries be made with Shropshire Council’s Estates Department to discuss length of tenure.

RESOLVED: 
 
(i)	That the kitchen and storage go ahead on condition of occupancy;

(ii)	Caterpillar’s offer of a Community Day of Action be taken up with the Youth Service Team arranging to clear the rooms and walls in readiness of painting team.	

05/18	YOUTH ACTIVITY

The Youth & Community Development Officer circulated details of attendees for the Summer 2018 term:

Figures showed the following number of attendees:

	Grange Youth Centre Juniors
	40

	Grange Youth Centre Pre Juniors
	54

	Flaxivity
	133

	Monkmoor Youth Club
	116

	Sundorne Youth Club
	63

	Hive Youth Café
	45




The Youth & Community Development Officer explained that the Pre-Juniors Session which replaced the Seniors Session at the Grange Youth Centre was working well and numbers picking us since its introduction.

In general, the warm weather and world cup had impacted on numbers towards the end of the term.

The detached team have been doing lots of work at various locations.  In the autumn term they will be directed to assist in Meole area to support the newly appointed Youth Development Worker to invigorate their planned sessions.

There were a number of summer activities planned for the school holidays as all Youth Club sessions were closed.

RESOLVED:

(i)	That the Youth & Community Development Officer’s Report be noted;

(ii)	That the Youth & Community Development Officer provide more detail on the activity and  successes of the Hive Youth Café and the Detached Team at the next meeting.

06/18 	FINANCIAL UPDATE

The Responsible Financial Officer provided a summary of year to date expenditure for Quarter 1 up to 30th June 2018.

There is an overall positive surplus.  Expenditure there is a small underspend due to training not started, despite property overspend.  Income is positive from additional works and grants received.

Compared to the prior year there were variances due to funding from Shropshire Council and utilities now being raised in correct periods and promptly 

RESOLVED:

That the Responsible Financial Officer’s Financial Report be noted

07/18	TRAINING

The Youth & Community Development Officer, detailed proposed training for 5 member of staff; this would help to retain staff whilst bringing in refresh ideas.

Other than the cost of the course and associated staff time, there was no immediate pay awards planned for successful completion.

RESOLVED:

That the staff training proposals for the Youth Service Team be approved.

08/18	YOUTH SERVICE PROVISION AT KYNASTON ROAD COMMUNITY CENTRE

The Youth & Community Development Officer reported that the Pre-Juniors Session at the Grange Youth Centre was proving successful and that a gate was opened by the caretaker to allow children who would have attended Kynaston Road Community Centre Session to quickly and easily gain access to the Grange Youth Centre.

Postcode plotting of children attending Pre-Juniors showed a good spread across the estate and hopefully more will follow

From sessions attended at Kynaston Road Community Centre these have been outdoors predominantly due to the fine weather, but as the autumn drew near, all activity would need to be moved indoors. There has been a number of safety concerns highlighted, following recent meetings and these would need to be addressed before the facility could be used for Youth Sessions further.  

RESOLVED:

(i)	That the Pre-Junior Session at the Grange Youth Centre continue in September;

(ii)	That funding for the Kynaston Road Community Centre session be discontinued and the Shropshire Youth Association be notified;

(iii)	That the Trustees of the Kynaston Road Community Centre be invited to a future meeting to discuss plans for the facility;

(iv)	That the postcodes of each individual youth session be mapped to determine spread.

09/18	LONG TERM OPTIONS FOR SUSTAINABILITY OF THE SERVICE

The Responsible Financial Officer detailed his plans for preparing the 2019/20 budget; this would commence shortly and there was a question mark over youth services funding.

Members unanimously agreed that the good work of the service should continue, but whether there would be any Shropshire Council funding remained uncertain

RESOLVED:

That clarification be sought from Shropshire Council regarding continued funding into 2019/20.

10/18	FUTURE MEETINGS

Tuesday 23th October at 10.00am (venue tbc)
